
PERRY COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MINUTES –  

March 1, 2023  

The Perry County Board of Commissioners met at 6:00 p.m. as was duly advertised. 

 
President Randy Cole (RC), and Rebecca Thorn (RT) were in attendance. Chief Deputy Eric Dickenson, 

and Auditor Kristinia Hammack were also present.   

The meeting opened with all present reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  

AGENDA-motion to approve made by RT, seconded by RC. Motion carried 2-0. 

RC opened with stating the purpose of this special meeting was to discuss progress on the Animal 

Shelter. RC opened the floor to Molly.  Molly provided a detailed invoice dating back to 11/8/2022.  

Molly stated that a contract was signed by Commissioner’s on 11/7/2022, justifying the start date.  The 

invoice documents hours for building maintenance and stray care. Molly stated that she is receiving calls 

daily for stray animals. She is caring for animals called in by Tell City Police, Cannelton Police and Perry 

County Sheriff Dept.  She has no choice due to Harrison County being at full capacity. Molly was happy 

to say she has been able to locate owners of lost pets and find homes for strays.  RC asked if she was 

charging?  Molly stated she is not due to currently not being under contract, she doesn’t feel legally she 

could.  RT and RC both stated that this is why we need Molly, she is passionate and cares for animals.  

She has a big heart. Molly stated that once she is officially up and running pricing will be comparable to 

surrounding counties.  

RT made a motion to send the invoice from Molly in the amount of $1800 on to the County Council, 

seconded by RC.  Motion carried 2-0. 

Molly brought up a current situation regarding a dog currently being held at the Harrison County Animal 

Shelter, which is currently under “court hold”.  This dog has been in Harrison County since 12/21/2022, 

and they want Perry County to take responsibility for this animal.  RT made it known that Harrison 

County is billing us $10 a day for holding this animal, and it has been there since 12/21/2022.  Molly 

stated she wants to bring the dog back to Perry County, but since she is not an operating animal shelter, 

she is unable to.  RC opened discussion on there is now heat, water, and the roof has been repaired. 

What maintenance do we need to do to the building yet?  Molly stated the drywall in areas still needs 

repaired and the secured entrance installed.  RC asked Molly if she felt she could open and operate 

while the remaining maintenance was scheduled to be completed.  Molly replied “Yes, as long as I have 

a signed contract.” RC read and reviewed the original contract, noting revisions.  RC stated he would get 

these notes of revision to our attorney and have a contract ready to sign at the next Commissioners 

Meeting which is Monday, March 6, 2023.  

Motion to adjourn meeting at 10:28 a.m. CST made by RT, seconded by RC.  Motion carried 2-0 

Kristinia Hammack announced that the next meeting of the Board of Commissioners will be held on 

Monday, March 6, 2023, at 9:00 a.m.   

      

 ______________________  ______________________  ______________________  

Randy Cole       Rebecca Thorn     Randy Kleaving  

President      Vice-President   
 

Minutes prepared by:  
Kristinia L. Hammack, Auditor 


